
Waikite Valley School  

Developing Learners for Life 
1090 Waikite Valley Road, RD 1, Rotorua 3077   Tel 07 3331888 

 Weekly Panui -  Monday 3rd December, 2018 
 

“Developing learners for life” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 5 Dec 
 *  BOT meeting 6.30pm 
 

Wednesday 12 Dec 
 *  End of Year Student 

Reports   
   *  End of Year 

Prizegiving - 6pm - 
bring a plate for tea 
and coffee after 

 

Thursday 13 Dec 
 *  PTA family picnic     

(1-3pm) 
 

Friday 14  Dec 
 *  Last day of school 

2018 
 *  WVS Trivia Night 
 

Wednesday 30 Jan, 2019 
 *  First day of school 

2019 

Kia ora whanau 

EFTPOS MACHINE IN THE OFFICE 

We have an EFTPOS machine in the Office 
from Mon 3rd Dec-Fri 14 Dec to settle out-
standing fees and donations for the year. You 
are able to use Credit Cards and Debit Cards 
:) End of year invoices will be sent home in the next 
couple of days.  
 

2019 Classes & Staff 

We have organised the students and staff into their 
classes for 2019.  This is published on the inside page 
of the newsletter…If we have made any errors or you 
would like to discuss 
your child’s placement, 
please come see us. :)  
 

TRIVIA NIGHT   

14th December - please 
organise a team for a fun 

night out.  Please phone the office and leave a message with your team 
name, or enter the details on the school website form so we can have 
the tables set up.  We have organized EFTPOS for the bar and team       
payments on the night. 

 

PLEASE RETURN SCHOOL P.E. UNIFORMS...  
We have started organizing numbers and sizes ready for 2019, 
so need all uniforms returned please. 
 
PLEASE RETURN ALL 

SCHOOL   TROPHIES...  
We have PRIZEGIVING next Wednesday 
12 December at 6pm.  We need to get 
trophies engraved and ready to hand out 
on the night.  :)   

Teresa Topp 
Principal 
Waikite Valley School - Developing Learners for Life 
E: principal@waikitevalley.school.nz   
M:         027 634 4744 
Ph:       07 333 1888 

Welcome Ben Briggs and  
David Schweizer to Pod 1 



 Waikite Valley School Class Lists 2019  
POD 1 

Lisa Dinning 
POD 2 

Mon-Wed: Sheena Hunter 
Thurs-Fri: Sarah Price 

ROOM 4 
Mon-Thurs: Sheryl Pearson 

Fri: Lorraine Bowman 

GPA 
Mon-Tues: Lorraine Bowman 

Wed-Fri: Andy Topp 
  

Year 1 
Rachel Barry 
Ruby Oldfield 
Sophie Johnston 
Laila Kissick - Gielen 
Emma Fisken 
Indigo La Grouw  
David Schweizer 
Ben Briggs 
Hunter Woulfe 
Callan Colquhoun 
Alexander Peers Adams   
  
Year 2 
Amara Baggott 
Ryder Trumper 
Cooper Morrissey 
 

  
Year 2 
Beatrice Topp 
Lilah Atkinson 
Madisyn Cathcart 
Dakota France 
Jackson Elliston 
Blake Brathwaite 
 
Year 3 
Serenity Davies 
Lucy Fisken 
Charlotte Hornby 
Cruz Trumper 
Keanu Hossack 
Roman Pyrah 
Riley Hunter 
Noah Morrissey 
Drew Brown 
Michael Schweizer 
Nathan Inwood 
  
Year 4 
Libbie Wheeler 
Ivy La Grouw 
Felix Topp 
Joshua Inwood 

  
Year 4 
  
Charlotte Cowan 
Josie Morris 
Matthew Hornby 
Peter Teague 
Mason Edwards 
  
Year 5 
Harriet Topp 
Chante  Davies 
Katie Pyrah 
Courtney McKay 
Kataraina Alexander 
Abby Morrissey 
Adrian Briggs 
William Schweizer 
Taylor Cathcart 
  
Year 6 
Kelly Teague 
Laura Wood 
Logan Wood 
Flynn Wheeler 
Luke Worsp 
Daniel Hornby 
Leion Brown 
Lachlan Woulfe 

  
Year 7 
Emily Burnett 
Siniva Teague 
Max Lang 
Tyler Alexander 
Syris Blake 
Jakob Edwards 
  
Year 8 
Gabriella Muller 
Alana McKay 
Lydia McKay 
Carlos Pyrah 
  
67 total roll 
  

 

On Saturday 1st December two 
teams from Waikite Valley School 
competed in the National First 

LEGO league robotics tournament 
in Auckland.  Both teams did   
extraordinarily well, against a 

field of 34 other teams from all 
over NZ.  We were especially 
proud to bring home the trophy 

for 1st place in Mechanical    
Design!  Tumeke! 

FLL Robotics Tournament 2018 



We were so lucky to have this visit from Brett :)  
He taught the school 3 new jump jam songs and in-
vited us to take part in the Bay of Plenty Jump Jam 

competition in 2019!  Bring it on!   



Wai

 

A Quiet Word from The Library Dragon 

 

SUMMER LENDING IS COMING TO WAIKITE VALLEY SCHOOL LIBRARY!!!!! 

 

Wow, what a year.  It is great to see the library busy and vibrant and to chat with the students about what they 

are reading.  Everyone is getting better at remembering to return their books and learning to not be afraid to 

step out of their comfort zone and give a different style of book a try.  (There are only so many horse or 

dinosaur books a child can read after all!!) 

 

We have a growing list of community borrowers and a growing collection of donated adult titles.   

 

We are hosting another Scholastic Book Fair, beginning Tuesday November 20th, watch the newsletter for 

details.  This is a great chance to pick up some Christmas bargains.  

 

We have all heard about the summer reading slide. Our children are not reading as often, the skills they have 

learned and progress they have made with their reading through the year takes a downwards tumble. ?   

 

To help negate some of this slide we are introducing summer holiday lending.  Students, and registered 

community borrowers, will be able to issue books at the end of term 4 to have over the summer break, yee haa. 

 

The serious bits:  

ü  Borrowers must have returned all their overdue books prior to issuing for summer.  Lists will be sent 

home early in term 4, and again if required. 

ü  The same expectations for care and return of books apply for summer lending as for “during the school 

year” lending. (i.e. treat books with care and return them at the beginning of the 2019 school year) 

ü  Any questions please don’t hesitate to pop into 

school to see me or email me on: 

gilliant@waikitevalley.school.nz 

  

Cheers, 

Gillian Trent 

Waikite Valley School Library (Dragon) 

 

Lumberjax Mini Golf Kids Triathlon - 
11am Saturday 26 January 2019 

 

The kids triathlon is a great first step 
into triathlon, or an ideal follow up 
from the Weetbix Tryathlon series. 
Categories for 4-7 years, 8-10 years 
and 11+ years. The distances will 
approximately be 100m swim/2km 
bike/1km run. Race briefing: 
10.45am at the start/finish line 

Start: 11am at the start/finish line 
Please note the kids’ tri always sells 

out in advance of the event, and 
event numbers are strictly limited to 
150 children across all categories. 
To avoid disappointment, enter   
early (registration at Blue Lake 
Economist Multi-Sport website). 


